
Friday, 18th August 

 

 

 

Thai Desserts 
On Thursday 26 September, Year 3 to Year 8 were treated to making traditional Thai 
desserts in their Thai culture and language lessons.  The teacher was Ms.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Primary News 
This week the Kindergarten children have started a 
new topic called 'Day and Night'. They have been sequencing their morning and evening 
routines and role-playing getting themselves ready for bed and giving a baby a bath. Year 1 
and 2, as part of their IPC, have been 
looking at art in nature.  The children 
have produced some wonderful art out 
of leaves.   In IPC, Year 4 ran through an 
earthquake drill - 'Drop, Cover and Hold' - 
in the classroom. Having experienced 
earthquakes in both Thailand and 

Indonesia, Ms Linh was happy to share her thoughts on this topic. The 
students also enjoyed collaborating on a task using marshmallows. The aim 
was to see who could build the strongest structure to survive an 'earthquake' 
- it turns out that working with marshmallows was just too tempting for 
some. Year 5 have moved on to learning about the Vikings, their third and 
final ancient civilization. They started a research project about one area of 
the Vikings, such as exploration, homes or religion, which they will present to 
the class next week.  Year 6 have finished the last piece of their art topic for 
IPC and are now concentrating on consolidating all of their learning, by 
planning and preparing for their in-school Exit Point on Monday. They've 
been doing assessments in English and in mathematics have been learning 
about plotting coordinates on a 4 quadrant grid.  
 
Parent—Teacher  Meetings 
We are approaching the end of the first half of this term.  Teachers are currently preparing reports for students in Year 1 to Year 
11, which may be picked up on Friday 11 October, prior to attending the Parent—Teacher meetings. These will happen on Friday 
11 October from 14:15 to 17:00.  A letter will be sent home soon regarding this. 
 

Video 
This week we have two videographers in school.  They are preparing a new film for the school website and 
will be visiting lessons and school activities from Monday to Wednesday. 

Monday 30th September 
School video being filmed 
 

Tuesday 1st October 
School video being filmed 
 

Wednesday 2nd October 
School video being filmed 
 

Thursday 3rd October 
Y6 trip to KYNP 
 

Friday 4th October 

Basketball tournament at St. Stephen’s 
 

Saturday 28th September 
Boarding activity— Basketball tournament 

 
 
 

 
 

Monday 30th Sept- Saturday 5th October 

 
 
 

 

Could parents please remember to check 
reading logs daily and homework planners 
weekly and sign them—thank you. 
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